

February 2, 2022

Dear Parent/Guardian,

This letter is to inform you that the Simcoe County District School Board (SCDSB) has completed an attendance area review (AAR) for Cundles Heights PS and Maple Grove PS.

Schools in the northeast portion of the City of Barrie have had varying degrees of low enrolment, except for Maple Grove PS, which has seen an increase in enrolment. The Maple Grove PS school site is unable to accommodate further portables, resulting in the need for an AAR to balance enrolment.

SCDSB staff are bringing a report forward to the board's Business and Facilities Standing Committee meeting on Wednesday, Feb. 2, 2022. This report will include highlights of the consultation and staff recommendations for attendance area changes.

Details about the proposed changes are also available on the <u>attendance area reviews page on the SCDSB website</u>. The report presented to the SCDSB's Board of Trustees will be made available on this page as well.

If you have any questions regarding the attendance area review, please email planning MapleGrove@scdsb.on.ca.

Sincerely,

Superintendent of Education

Use **Google Translate** to read this document in other languages.